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NEWSLETTER
UPCOMING EVENTSTena koutou e te whānau, mihi nui ki a koutou katoa

Dear Parents & Caregivers,

Kind regards,
Maurice Young
Principal

Matatau mo te ao    Learning for Life

OUT OF ZONE BALLOT

MAY
9     SCHOOL DISCOth

13    Y7/8 Writers Festival Tripth

20   Y7/8 Football Zone Dayth

27    Y7/8 Basketball Zone Dayth

22   Y5/6 Rippa Rugby Zone Daynd

22   Year 5/6 Parent Informationnd

          Meeting on Year 7&8 @ 4:00pm

Applications for the May Out of Zone ballot process have now closed.
Applicants will be advised in writing following the Ballot date of
Wednesday 14th May.

YEAR 5 & 6 PARENT INFORMATION MEETING ON YEAR 7&8
On Thursday 22nd May, from 4:00pm in the FLS Room (Rooms 23 & 24),
there will be a parent information meeting about the Year 7 & 8 area of
the school, in preparation for Intermediate. We welcome all Year 5 & 6
parents and caregivers along to this meeting.

2    KINGS BIRTHDAY - SCHOOL CLOSEDnd

4     Photolife Class Photosth

6     Y7/8 Table Tennis Zone Dayth

6     Y5/6 & Y7/8 Book Battle Competitionth

11     Photolife individual/Sibling Photosth

12    Photolife individual/Sibling Photosth

13    Y7/8 Chess Zone Dayth

20   MATARIKI HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSEDth

24   Y5/6 & Y7/8 Hockey Zone Dayth

27   Term 2 Ends @ 2:15pmth

LATENESS

JUNE

Thank you to everyone for your support with our Surf Life Saving Mufti Day
on the last Thursday of Term 1. We raised $598 for Surf Life Saving NZ,
which will allow them to continue lifeguard patrols across the country. It
also enables investment in research, education and beach safety
communication because prevention is key to saving lives.
Congratulations to our colouring in competition winners; see page 8 for
photos.

SURF LIFE SAVING MUFTI DAY

We are noticing many students consistently arriving at school late. It is
important for student's learning that they arrive on time, well before the
8:50am bell so they can get settled ready for the start of school. We
would also like to acknowledge and thank the many parents who do get
their children to school on time.

Please ensure your child/children are wearing correct Marina View
School uniform. As the weather is colder now please also ensure your
child has a Marina View School jumper. If you need to order any new
uniform items, this can be done online at
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/marina-view-school. 
Please also ensure all children have a spare change of clothes in their
bag, especially during winter months when they may get wet or muddy.
Please ensure ALL uniform items (including lunch boxes and drink
bottles) are clearly  named, so if they turn up in lost property we can
return them to the student.

WINTER UNIFORM

SUPERSTARSSUPERSTARS
SCHOOL DISCOSCHOOL DISCO
POSTPONED!POSTPONED!
New Date to be

confirmed
New Date to be

confirmed
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Lunch orders are available Mondays and
Thursdays:
MONDAY – PIZZA
THURSDAY – SUBWAY
FRIDAY - SUSHI
Order before 9:00 am on day of delivery. To order
please register an account at
www.lunchonline.co.nz and click on 'Login' then
'Create an Account.

$0.00
$0.00
$10.00
$15.00
$11.00

TERM 2 EXTRACURRICULAR
ACTIVITY FEES

LUNCH ORDERS 
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Year 1          Team Lydiard
Year 2         Team Ashford
Year 3/4    Team van Beek
Year 5/6    Team Oldham
Year 7/8    Team Phillips
A reminder that you can view your financials on your
child's Hero page using your login to Hero.

LOST PROPERTY
We are still accumulating a large amount of lost
property, including jumpers. If your child has lost a
uniform item please email Kim Cowsill on
kcowsill@marinaview.school.nz who will check if it
has been handed in. Please name ALL items that
come to school so they can be returned if lost.

THREAD ROOM - KIDS SEWING LESSONS
Term 2 Beginner classes - learn how to use a sewing machine
while making fun creative projects.
Kids 8yrs and older. Wednesdays 3:30pm & 4:30pm classes
Hobsonville Point location
To enrol visit www.threadroom.co.nz

COMMUNITY NOTICES

PTA NEWS

MASSEY HIGH SCHOOL OPEN EVENING
Tuesday 17  June, 4:00pm - 5:30pm OR 6:00pm - 7:30pmth

Explore our facilities, meet our team, and discover how we help
students thrive.
To register your interest in attending please completing the
form here.

MOVIE NIGHT!
Thursday 29th May, 6:30pm.
Lilo & Stitch is the movie.
Limited tickets available. 
Ticket includes a junior popcorn.
CLICK HERE TO ORDER TICKETS

SPARE CLOTHES REMINDER
Please ensure all children have a spare
change of clothes in their bag,
especially during winter months when
they may get wet or muddy.  If your
child has been given a spare set of
clothes from sick bay, please ensure
these are washed and returned to the
office asap.

https://marinaview.schooldocs.co.nz
Username: marinaview 
Password: mvs
Please refer to the link here for more information:
SchoolDocs Information for the Community

SCHOOL POLICIES
If your child's contact details need
updating with new contact phone
numbers, address, or email address
please email
office@marinaview.school.nz so we
can update our records.

CHANGE OF CONTACT DETAILS

Senior & Junior Kapa Haka
practise is on each week at
8:15am on a Wednesday
morning in the hall  

KAPA HAKA

mailto:office@marinaview.school.nz
mailto:office@marinaview.school.nz
http://www.marinaview.school.nz/
http://www.marinaview.school.nz/
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
http://cdn-au.mailsnd.com/6128/vxXV65rKk6uJ3LGDh_CwxUFk9ny6EfdHht_X-HBWGT8/2989027.jpg
https://shorturl.at/8clwm
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://forms.gle/mKQ6GisJERxz9tuz8
https://marinaview.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G229ElMmGHGgVFGxAiJASBw-ykukQva2/view


Marina View School    
97-99 Marina View Drive, 
West Harbour, Auckland, 0618  

P   (09) 417 0007    
E    office@marinaview.school.nz  
W  www.marinaview.school.nz   

Marina View School Newsletter9th May 2025  I   Issue 6

ANZAC DAY PARADE
"Heroes who shed their blood and lost their lives! You are now lying in the soil of a friendly country.

Therefore rest in peace" 

At the end of the school term holidays, on Friday 25th April, some of our MVS leaders, and Mrs Bergin-Stuart
and Mrs Rooney who accompanied us, participated in the ANZAC parade, marching from Hobsonville
Primary School to the Hobsonville RSA where the ceremony took place. Along with other schools, we
assembled at the back carpark of the RSA and proudly watched our New Zealand flag rise. The speeches –
said with pride and emotion – began not long after we arrived. Listening to them made us realize how
important this day is to New Zealanders. Partway through the ceremony three air force planes flew above
the crowd; we all watched in awe. As the ceremony came to an end two of our MVS leaders placed our
wreath under the memorial. That brought the ceremony to an end. 

“We will remember them”

Written by Brooklyn Jackson & Stella Rooney - Room 24
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YEAR 1 & 2 STEPPING OUT PROGRAMME
During Week 1 and 2, our Year 1 & 2 students participated in the ‘Stepping Out’ programme, which focuses
on teaching road safety to young children. Stepping Out is facilitated by our Local Constable Sarah Jones.
The children are spoken to about road safety, then shown how to use the pedestrian crossing safely and
awareness around footpaths and driveways. The children are also spoken to about car safety
(seatbelts/booster seats) and then practise sitting in the back seat of the Police car doing up the seatbelt
whilst sitting in the booster seat.

Marina View School Newsletter9th May 2025  I   Issue 6

YEAR 7 & 8 TECH
Part of "tech" this term for the Year 7-8 is a series of lessons with Mr Gover on different aspects of "SPACE".
The students here are learning about growing plants in space so are using growing medium like perlite
and vermiculite to grow their plants under a UV light.  This week they planted bean seeds.
They also are designing and making a rocket and trying out the design using the rocket launcher - this is
a prototype so its only the first one of many rocket designs.

The students are using the Oculus 3D headsets to do some astronaut
training on the International Space Station - now this is cool fun!
Some of the students are using their creative design skills to design
and make a space colony on the moon or a space station floating in
space. They are using the Tinkercad programme as they can design
their "colony" in real time 3D.
Mr Gover
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POST GRADUATE DIPLOMA IN PRIMARY TEACHING WITH THE
TEACHERS INSTITUTE (TTI)

Marina View School is excited to announce that we will be joining The Teachers’ Institute as a member
school for 2026. This is a new initiative for the Primary sector. The Teacher’s Institute will be implementing
a new Primary Post Graduate Diploma and are looking forward to recruiting their first cohort of around 50
students across 30 schools, of which we are one of these schools. For those of you in the community who
may be interested in joining the teaching profession and join our school as a trainee teacher next year,
there is information on the 2 flyers attached.

David Ferguson, the CEO of TTI (was Headmaster at Westlake Boys High School until the end of 2025), has
been involved in recruiting cohorts of school based trainee teachers for a few years now across a number
of Auckland secondary schools and has a lot of experience and knowledge in the running of this
successful initiative.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Maurice Young and/or myself for further
information.

Cara Bergin-Stuart
Deputy Principal

A one year, full-time programme leading to New Zealand teacher registration
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Whaia te iti kahurangi ki te tūohu koe me he maunga teitei
Seek the treasure you value most dearly: if you bow your head, let it be to a lofty mountain

Room 21 are proud of our Maunga Wall showing the core Marina View School
values of Mana, Manaakitanga and Māramatanga.

Marina View School Newsletter

MARINA VIEW SCHOOL MAUNGA MOMENT

 ~ Room 21 ~ Maunga Moment ~ 
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~ Mana ~~ Mana ~~ Mana ~
~ Māramatanga ~

~ Māramatanga ~
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~ Manaaki
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yummy fruit school 
sticker promotion

Marina View School has signed up again to the Yummy Fruit School Sticker Promotion. It’s easy to
participate and our school will be in to win a share of $200,000 free sports gear for the school.

https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/

A SHARE OF $200,000 FREE SPORTS GEAR AVAILABLE TO EVERY PRIMARY AND
INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL IN NEW ZEALAND’S NORTH ISLAND.

To download and print off your sticker sheet please visit: 

step 1:
step 2:

Shop at your local New World, Pak’n Save and participating Four Square stores. 

Purchase Yummy apples, either bags with cut-out labels or individual apples with Yummy stickers.
One cut-out label is worth 10 apple stickers. 

Place the Yummy stickers on Sticker Collection Sheets and the cut-out labels on Cut-Out Label
Collection Sheets

Bring your completed sticker sheets to the school office who will collect these and send off to the
Yummy Fruit Company by the 20th of October, 2025. Your Yummy stickers will then be converted
into a winning share of the $200,000 sports prize pool.

The more you collect, the more sports gear you get so get going and start collecting your Yummy
cut-out labels and stickers now!

step 3:

step 4:

$624 of sports

equipment for

Marina View

School in

2024!

Help us by
promoting

this in your
workplace if
possible!

or pick up a sheet from the school office
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Mufti DayMufti Day
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$598 Raised

Congratulations to our
winners of the Colouring in

Competition!  

for surf life saving nz

Master the fundamentals of academic writing
Scholarly voice
Academic vocabulary
Complex sentence structures
Punctuation
Structuring writing
Building the fundamental skills required for the NCEA Literacy  

      Co-Requisite (Writing Assessment)
Building confidence in writing

Tuition in Academic Writing

Allie Rankine: Qualified & Registered NZ Teacher with over 35 years experience
Contact: EnglishWithAllie.teacher@gmail.com

One-to-One Lessons

Group Classes

One-to-one online after-school tuition (one-hour lesson)
Years 5-10
For fluent speakers of English or ESOL Students

Online after-school tuition (one-hour lesson)
Small groups (maximum of 4 students)
Groups: Year 5 & 6, Year 7 & 8
For fluent speakers of English or ESOL Students

Thank you!

mailto:office@marinaview.school.nz
mailto:office@marinaview.school.nz
http://www.marinaview.school.nz/
http://www.marinaview.school.nz/

